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December 18, 2020 

 

Greetings Family and Friends!!  

It is our favorite time of the 

year to celebrate our savior 

who brings joy and hope and 

gives His love to the world!! 

While it’s been quite a year for 

us, we have continued to be 

grateful every day for all the blessings of the Lord. We also continue to be thankful for your faithful 

prayers and generous support. This greatly encouraged us all at Home of Grace Ministry!! 

 

As you know, Neri last trip to Cambodia was during the spring 

of March. Her last flight out was on the 22
nd

. In our hearts, 

we knew that the journey was going to be out of the 

ordinary. By the grace of God, He was with Neri the entire 

trip. It’s been 9 months since we returned. This is the longest 

time we’ve been away from the work God called us. He made 

another avenue for us to maintain a daily communication 

with the staff and the children, such as phone and video calls 

via apps like 

Viber. 

 

We thank God 

that the staff has handled the work very well while we’ve 
been here in the states, even during a massive storm!! We 

are just grateful to our team of staff. Not only did they 

handle things well at the orphanage, they went beyond to 

go out into the communities to reach out to the need in a 

very difficult time. It is absolutely amazing that God has 

worked through each of their lives!! Till this very day, the 

outreach team of Home of Grace continues to reach out to 

the members of 

the churches in 

the 

communities for 

their needs and 

show the love 

and care of 

Jesus Christ!  
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December 18, 2020 

The children and staff at Home of Grace celebrated Christmas early this year on the 13
th

 

of December. They were so excited and had a great 

time performing a drama of the birth of Jesus in their 

program.  Afterwards the children and the staffs were 

so excited to receive their gifts and had fellowship and 

played games together. 

 

Your thoughtfulness to the children at Home of Grace 

and the needy people in Cambodia this Christmas 

means so much to them and to us during this holiday 

season of extending love and care, especially for the 

orphans and those who are in desperate need!! 

 

During this Covid pandemic, we faced many difficult obstacles, but Home of Grace challenged itself by 

faith to reach out the needy through the storm with prayers, food, and financial resources as we know 

there are many people out there who are living in tough time without hope. Our passion is to continue 

to spread God’s love and bring hope to those who are in dire need.   

 

Thank you again for your faithfulness through your prayers and generous support for the Home of Grace 

Ministry. We believe together with God’s amazing love, many lives will continue to transform forever 

and we can accomplish much more and be blessed to be a blessing in God’s plan for the good work of 

glorifying our father in Heaven!!! 

 
We wish you all   a very 

merry Christmas and a   

blessed  and prosperous 

new year in 2021!! 

In His Service, 

 

Henry & Neri Tran 


